
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1098 
 

Asked on 25 October 2022 
 
 

MR M HART ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister provide the forecast number of zero-emission buses that will be operating in the 
Translink network as of 30 June 2023, 30 June 2024 and 30 June 2025? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Burleigh for the question. 
 
The Palaszczuk Government has made a commitment that, from 2025, all new urban buses in 
South East Queensland will be zero emission buses, and for regional Queensland, 
implementation from 2025–2030. 
 
In line with this commitment, the Department of Transport and Main Roads has commenced 
rolling out zero emissions buses across the Translink public transport network. 
  
The forecast numbers of zero-emission buses on the Translink network are expected to be 62 by 
30 June 2023, 71 by 30 June 2024 and 125 by 30 June 2025.  
 


